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 First meeting of Expert Group (consisting of experts of UNECE, ILO, OECD, 

Eurostat as well as National Statistical Office of Mexico, Switzerland, Moldova, 

Holland, Luxemburg, Italy, Israel, France, Finland, Canada, Germany, Australia, 

Azerbaijan)  jointly organized by 

UNECE, Eurostat, ILO and Federal 

Statistical Office of Germany on 

Measuring Quality of Employment 

was held on 22-23 November, 2012 

in Wiesbaden, Germany  by the 

purpose of re-development and 

analyze of proper methodological 

documents as well as, indicators 

system according to the demands of 

58
th
 plenary session. As a member of 

expert group Nemat Khuduzade 

participated in the first meeting. 

According to the working plan adopted by UNECE main purpose of meeting 

were: re-developed conceptual document on measuring quality of employment, 

indicators system of 4 from main 7 considered for measuring quality of employment, 

discussion and agreement on methodology and explanations of these indicators, as well 

as, activities will be carried out in the next phase. 

According to the working plan since beginning of  February, 2012 all carried out 

activities by the representatives of member countries were carried out in the form of    

e-consultation. 

During the meeting all participants presented presentations on rules of calculation 

and determination of each indicator, methodological explanations, offered data source, 

relations with other indicators, international comparison. Representative of the State 

Statistical Committee presented presentation on “working hours”, as well as, its sub 

indicator “employed person working more than one job”.  

At the end of the meeting were decided to send final drafts of the conceptual 

document, indicators characterizing quality of employment and their methodological 

explanations (in the frame of 4 element) to the members of expert group via e-mail and 

to present comments to the secretariat till April, 2012 was appreciated. Discussion of 

the noted projects (or drafts) in 7
th
 meeting on Measuring Quality of Employment to be 

held on September 2013 and the submission to CES Bureau to be held on October 2013 

and 19-th International Conference of Labour Statisticians for approval was agreed. 

 


